
     
 

DATE:  April 1, 2024 
 
TO:  Assembly Finance Committee 
 
FROM: Robert Barr, Deputy City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: FY25 Airport Budget   
 
Consistency is necessary and required in financial reporting, budget preparation, review and approval processes. 
During the budget review process this year, we noted that the practice of the Airport Board is to approve most of 
the Airport operating budget before it goes to the Assembly, but not debt service costs or capital expenditures. 
Capital expenditures, and by implication debt service, are approved by the Airport Board as they occur. In 
discussion with the Airport Manager, this is a long-standing practice and the Airport Board regularly discusses 
capital and debt as part of their normal business. 
 
Specifically, the Airport Board reviews and approves the portions of the budget which are applicable to setting 
rates. In FY24 and FY25, this means that roughly 4.2M and 2.5M of operating expenditures, respectively, have 
not been approved as part of the same budget process the Assembly is used to. The Airport Board reviews and 
approves each capital expenditure when it occurs.  
 
I am making the Assembly aware of this practice as part of the FY25 budget process and have asked the Airport 
Board to approve the entire budget annually, in the same way the Assembly does, going forward. Per the Airport 
Manager, this change will not impact rates or rate setting. 
 
Airport Board has approved: 

 
 

The Assembly is being asked to approve: 
 

 


